An Open Letter To The President Of The United States -From Midwestern Senator Nazbol909

"Dear President Ninjjadragon,

Yesterday, I was overjoyed. I was overjoyed because an ally of mine, List Representative Baines, penned you an open letter calling for the repeal of the Trump-Era ban on transgender military service. This was just one of the countless attacks on LGBTQ rights which took place during the Trump Admin, and just like the rest, this one needed to be repealed and thrown in the trash. It was an attack on equality and the continued pursuit of a fair and free society. And in repealing it, you would have been able to distance yourself from the President who incited an attack on the US Capitol. I expected you to repeal it. It is a common-sense decision which would place equality, not blind bigotry, first. However, you didn't, and it seems as though you have no plans to, given the words of your Press Secretary. Don't get me wrong, I don't like the military or what it has been used as a tool for abroad, but I do enjoy equality. And I enjoy the continued fight for social representation and acceptance for the LGBT community. But with your inaction, you have rejected both. You have chosen to allow the continuation of a policy stripping away the rights of trans people, one of whom I happen to be. You have chosen through your inaction to take the bigoted and broken path. To continue the policies of an authoritarian, and to continue preserving the transphobic culture infesting our populace, government, and society. All because you refused to take an action so obviously simple and needed. If you continue down this path, choosing inaction in the face of major social issues and the oppression of downtrodden groups, we will have a problem, Mr. President.

Regards, Senator Nazbol909"